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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL
At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 10th January 2017.
Present  
                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council
Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. D. Pengelly
Cllr. S. Hanson 

Cllr. R. Piper
In Attendance. 
Cllr. B. Lamb and Cllr. M. Page-Bailey.
941. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Boot-Handford due to a prior engagement.
942. Matters arising from the minutes of the 8th November and taken as read, to deal with 
        matters arising.
Matters Arising.
Minute 874- Chickens and Ducks, allotments – Cllr. R. Piper it has come to my attention via concerned residents that owners of chickens and ducks on the allotments are not complying with the rules set out by DEFRA on keeping poultry shut in and excluding wild birds from cages and runs, due to the Avian Influenza Prevention Zone which has now been extended to the 28th February. I feel this should be acted upon as soon as possible as an outbreak in the parish could mean all poultry to be destroyed within a 3Km area and further restrictions to 10Kms.
After discussions it was agreed to check DEFRA website for notices and put notices on Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers Allotment gates.
943.  Financial Statements.
The Clerk emailed the finance sheets to committee members.
Cemetery – Cllr. Hanson proposed acceptance of the finance sheet for Cemetery, seconded by 

        Cllr. Pengelly.
Recreation – Cllr. Hanson proposed acceptance of the finance sheet for Recreation, seconded by 

           Cllr. Pengelly.
944. Report by Bere Alston Recreation Park Group.
a) Cllr. Pengelly reported that Phase 1 at The Down is completed; the company will adjust the swing chains this week. We are starting to raise money for the next phase. Cllr. Pengelly confirmed that The Downs play area will be done over 3 phases.
b) Cllr. Lamb stated that the works on the Night Landing site will start either the end of this month 
    or beginning of February. When this in progress access to the playpark will have to be from the 
    small kissing gate. He has spoken with the Clerk and arranged that the workman erects orange 
    plastic mesh fencing from the fencing by the entrance to the play area down to the football club 
    fencing.
   Cllr. Lamb will be project manager and liaise with the contractor.
945. Discussions on the bark for the play area The Down.
The Clerk asked about any progress on Cllr. Piper offering to use his tractor to move the bark chip and when will the group hope to spread the bark.
Cllr. Maycock to contact Cllr. Piper to see when he is available. Clerk to speak to workman to see how and where the bark is dropped.
 946. Discussions on dog fouling in general.
The Clerk spoke with the Locality Officer yesterday, unfortunately the description Cllr. Pengelly passed onto Environment is not enough to act on; he also suggested that Council could look to employing someone to patrol early mornings and evenings.
Discussions took place.
It was suggested that we ask the Locality Officer to take a harder line on people letting their dogs roam.
Discussions took place on another poster campaign; also F&GP to review the Dog Warden Scheme.
The Clerk stated that Cllr. Benson was looking into ways of deterring dog fouling and West Devon would be going into Bere Alston School to talk with the pupils.
 947. Progress on the road safety mirror for the Allotments Bere Alston.
Cllr. Maycock has spoken to Ian Shuttcacker and he is happy to have a mirror on the hedge, but not in the field, the mirror must be removable. Clerk to ask workman to investigate if it would be possible to put a metal fence post box in the hedge and use a 4x4 wooden post to fix the mirror too.
948. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Cllr. Hanson reported on Sarah Park.
Perimeter fence – wire broken near gate, discussions were held and suggestions such as wiring the section together.
Entrance Gate – latch out of alignment hard to close.
Bark Chips – zip slide membrane exposed and could be a trip hazard.
Crawling rope – Nylon worn on one rope, needs new rope. Clerk stated that the rope has already been rotated and as long as wire rope is not broken it should be ok.
The Down
Perimeter fence – 3 posts and 3 crossbars missing. Clerk has contacted Wicks Fencing to ask for a quote to replace posts and missing crossbars.
Cargo net – one corner restraint disconnected.
Crawling rope – Ropes worn, reinforcing exposed.
Bench – one brace rotted.
949. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
Cllr. Maycock stated that all allotments at Bere Alston at this time of the year seem ok.
 950. To Discuss the Footpath and Road Construction for the Cemetery.
The Clerk obtained a quote from Devon County Highways at a cost of £20,520.00. Discussions took place as to why we need to put in roads. It was agreed to defer this item to March Open Spaces for the Clerk to seek more costings.
951. Correspondences.
1) The Clerk asked permission to pay the following accounts:-
1. D. A. L. C. Payment for training TAP



£932.20
2. South Hams District Council Neighbourhood Plan Event
£285.14
3. Vario Press Ltd. - To print Neighbourhood Plan vol: 1& 2
£1,230.00
4. ABC Services Consultation & digital support N.P.

£75.00
Cllr. Dennis proposed payment, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
 952. Proposals from Committee for agenda for next meeting.
1. To review Football Club Agreement.
2. To Review Agreement with Bere Ferrers Villagers and Bailment Agreement.
3. To Review Allotment Agreement.
4. To Review Interment Charges (Cemetery).
5. To Review Pavilion and Pitch Charges.
6. To Review Allotment Charges.
7. Cllr. Hanson Green Burials.
  953. Questions from members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
Cllr. Pengelly gave a combination padlock for the main entrance gate at The Down. It has been suggested that a chain be welded to the gate, the combination padlock to be attached to one end of the chain, the normal padlock to be attached to the other end of the chain and through the combination padlock, thus meaning that anyone using the gate can remove the ordinary padlock, the Devon Air Ambulance will use the combination padlock.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.10pm.
Signed this 31st January 2017.            
Chairman…………………………….
